
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
June 14, 2021 
 
 
Mrs. Luly Massaro 
Commission Clerk 
RI Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard  
Warwick, RI 02888 
 
RE: Dk 4994; Multi-Year Rate Filing-Rate Year 2 
 
Dear Mrs. Massaro: 
 
Enclosed please find Providence Water’s response to Bristol County Water Authority  
data request 1-3. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mary L. Deignan-White 
Division Manager-Finance 
 
cc:  service list(via email) 
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BCWA 1-3: In Schedule HJS Amended Settlement-1: Cost Of Service Summary from the 
Settlement Agreement approved by the Commission on August 27, 2020,  Providence 
anticipated that it would require $2,000,000 of increased funding for its Restricted IFR Fund in 
FY 2022. Please provide the following: 
 

a. Please set forth all facts and provide all supporting data that evidences, memorializes or 
supports Providence’s contention that it still requires this increased level of actual 
funding in FY 2022.   
 

b. Please provide an update to Schedule HJS Amended Settlement-10c: Restricted Funds – 
IFR Fund that shows the following: 
 
1. If the figures contained in the column labeled FY 2020 are not final and actual figures 

for FY 2020, please provide a column to the right of that column that shows the final 
and actual figures from FY 2020. 

2. Provide two columns to the right of the column labeled FY 2021. The first of these 
should show the actual figures to date for FY 2021 and the next should include an 
estimate of the final figures for FY 2021 based on the actual figures to date plus the 
estimated figures thereafter to year end. 
 

3. Please provide a column to the right of the column labeled FY 2022 that shows any 
updates to the figures contained in that column based on the answer to subpart a. 
of this request.  

 
RESPONSE: 
 

a. See EXHIBIT BCWA 1-3a  :The budgeted plan for FY2022 is $55,360,000 which includes 
several large dollar projects, such as the Water Main Rehabilitation Project ($19.1 
million a year) , the Sedimentation Basin Rehabilitation project ($5 million for the next 
2 years), Service Water System ($2 million next year), and the 78” aqueduct Inspection 
and Rehabilitation ($5 million for the next 2 years). 

 
b. See EXHIBIT BCWA 1-3b1,2  

1. BCWA 1-3b1: Labeled Audited FY2020 are the final numbers for FY2020 for the IFR 
Fund. 

2. BCWA 1-3b2: Labeled Actual May FY2021 is what is completed through May 31st.  
The next column is a projection of work that is expected to take place as well as 
the accounting for the funding as allowed in Docket 4994.  We are anticipating 
ending the year with a fund balance of about $19 million. However, because we 
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are experiencing lower than expected consumption and slower than normal  
collections, we do not expect to transfer all of the cash to support that fund 
balance immediately, but will do so as more cash is collected. 
 

3. There are currently no changes in the spending plan that was anticipated for 
FY2022.   Any changes are strictly due to projects that were scheduled for FY2021 
that did not get completed are expected to be completed in FY2022.  This does 
not require any additional funding as we are carrying the funding over from 
FY2021. 
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